HEADQUARTERS • SIEGE

NEW YORK, NY 10017

TEL.: 1 (212) 963.1234 • FAX: 1 (212) 963.4879

18 May 2017

Dear Ms. Lekoetje,

Thank you for your 21 April 2017 submission of the "Strategic advice and support to the Security Sector Reform (SSR) and Governance in The Gambia" project proposal to the Secretary-General's Peacebuilding Fund (PBF). I am pleased to inform you that the Peacebuilding Support Office (PBSO), following the review of the Peacebuilding Contact Group and the recommendation of the Project Appraisal Committee, has approved the project under the PBF's Immediate Response Facility (IRF) with a budget of \$1,4000,000.

The funds will be disbursed in two instalments to UNDP. UNDP will receive the first tranche amounting to 70% of its budget while the second of 30% will be released on condition that it submits a substantive progress report, with draft SSR strategy document with inputs of all national stakeholders and an implementation rate of at least 80% of the first tranche allocation. PBSO also expects to receive the final results framework during the induction phase of the project. PBSO will request MPTF Office to proceed with the disbursement of the first tranche. Please note that all subsequent tranches are also contigent on availability of donor funding in the PBF.

The 18-month project will provide strategic advice and support to the Government's efforts to design and launch a nationally-led inclusive and participatory national security sector reform process in The Gambia. It will draw lessons from similar projects in the region, and the agreed ECOWAS guidelines and principles for SSR reforms. At the same time, the project is aligned with the President's vision for security sector reforms that are considered an important element of The Gambia's strategy for dealing with the past abuses and transitional justice, and to guarantee non-recurrence of serious human rights violations allegedly committed by the security forces.

Ms. Ade Mamonyane Lekoetje UN Resident Coordinator & UNDP Resident Representative for The Gambia Banjul

cc: H.E. Mr. Mamadou Tangara, PR of The Gambia Ms. Jennifer Topping, Executive Coordinator, MPTFO As you are aware, monitoring and reporting on peacebuilding impact is a core responsibility of the Fund's mandate. For projects approved under the IRF, I rely on you and your office to undertake the following responsibilities on my behalf: a) Ensure timely submission of the semi-annual project report from each recipient UN organisation to the MPTF Office copied to PBSO; b) Monitor project progress and results, in line with the project results framework, and advise PBSO in a timely fashion if and when project amendments are required; and c) Ensure timely submission of the end-of project report within three months of the activity completion. Please note that the templates for all the reporting obligations can be found on the PBF website: http://www.unpbf.org/application-guidelines/annex/.

In addition to the above requirements, all entities receiving an allocation from the Peacebuilding Fund are obligated to ensure the visibility of the Fund. This should include both the identification of success stories within routine reporting as well as through the recipient UN organisation's strategic communications products.

I look forward to working with you on this important peacebuilding and sustaining peace endeavour in The Gambia.

Yours sincerely,

Oscar Fernandez-Taranco Assistant Secretary-General

for Peacebuilding Support